
Lourdes	Home	and	School	
	
Meeting		Minutes	
February	2017	
Present:	
Nicki	Johnson	(President)																																															Brooke	Heckinger	
Chrissy	Hayes	(Co-Family	Ambassador)																				Kris	Girskis	(publicity)	
	Meghan	Cornish	(Co-Room	Parent	Coordinator)												Sarah	Snyder	(teacher)	
Jessica	Stubbs	(Secretary)																																														Jenny	Grobstitch		(Ex-Officio)	
Linda	Mosher	(Co-Volunteer	Coordinator)									Lindsey	(Hospitality)	
Daniele	Behnke	(teacher)	
	
APPROVAL	OF	MINUTES:		January	2017	meeting		(Linda/Brooke)	
	
President	(Nicki)	&	President-Elect	(Ann)	
Elections	and	open	positions	for	next	years	Home	and	School	Board.	
Several	board	members	will	return	next	year,	Amber	Edwards,	Jessica	Stubbs,	Kris	
Girskis,	Meghan	Cornish	and	Lindsey	Jennings.	
Nicki	will	serve	another	year	as	president	with	Jenny	continuing	as	Ex-Officio	with	
Ann	moving	out	of	the	area.	
Also	looking	for	a	person	or	two	to	run	St.	Nick’s	Workshop	next	year,	suggested	
Carla	Lemek	and/or	Kelly	Kruck.	
Working	on	a	middle	school/parish	service	project	with	churches	united	serving	
meals.	
There	will	be	a	strong	recommendation	that	all	families	volunteer	10	hours	starting	
next	year.		H/S	will	keep	track	of	these	hours.	They	will	be	self	reported.	
	
	
Ex-Officio	(Jenny)	
$20,000+	deposited	for	Starry	Night	so	far.	
Need	more	family	sponsors,	Kris	to	post	to	social	media.	
Waiting	on	permission	to	sell	raffle	tickets	from??,		want	to	increase	parish	
involvement.	
	
	Treasurer/Treasurer-Elect	(Karen)	
Successful	Bingo	night,	$705.32,	$136	used	uniform	sales,	$200+	spirit	wear,	$64.35	
from	Monkey	Joes.	
Went	slightly	over	budget	with	the	spelling	bee,		waiting	on	a	bill	from	hyvee	for	
teacher	appreciation	,	only	$146	left	in	the	budget	for	the	rest	of	the	year.	
Received	a	donation	from	the	skate	park	of	$31.50	
First	installment	of	$5000	made	to	the	school	budget.	
	
Volunteer	Coordinators	(Linda/Mia)	
Successful	used	uniform/spirit	wear	sales	during	Catholic	Schools	week.	
Need	to	promote	Home	and	School	Service	Committees	more,	few	parents	signed	
up.	



Morning	greater,	recess	and	lunch	sign	ups	continue.	
	
Hospitality	(Lindsey)	
Buddy	Lunch	was	a	huge	success	
Teacher	luncheon	was		in	the	library	this	year,	catered	by	HyVee	
Shannon	resigned	from	the	board,	several	other	board	memebers	have	volunteered	
to	help	Lindsey	with	the	rest	of	the	year	Hospitality	events.	
	
Room	Parent	Coordinator	(Megan/Amber)	
Nothing	new	to	report	
	
Teacher	updates	(Sarah	/Danielle)	
Thank	you	for	the	luncheon	during	Catholic	Schools	week.	
Loved	the	idea	with	parents	donating	board	games	to	the	classrooms.	
Next	Trivia	night	will	be	May	12th,	2017	
	
Family	Ambassador	(Sarah/Chrissy)	
Two	new	families	started	at	Lourdes,	and	were	paired	with	a	buddy	family.	
Successful	Monkey	Joes	night,	great	participation.	
All	to	encourage	new	families	to	attend	Starry	night,	including	preschool	and	preK	
families.	
	
Publicity	(Kris)	
Posted	a	SCRIPT	barometer	outside	the	work	room,	wanting	to	compare	to	sales	of	
previous	years.	
Is	working	on	newsletter,		will	include	information	about	Starry	Night.	
Carseats	and	Cupcakes,		an	idea	that	Kris	is	working	on	for	the	future.	
Wanting	to	get	more	preschool	and	preK	families	involved	with	the	hopes	that	they	
will	continue	at	Lourdes,	ideas	include	daddy	daughter	dance.	
	
Fund-raising	
SCRIPT	(Aimee	and	Donica)	
Planning	on	a	contest	soon	
Should	be	at	the	March	meeting	
	
Starry	Night	(Chrissy)	
Next	meeting	will	focus	on	silent	auction	baskets	and	gift	card	grab	table	
Working	on	getting	sponsors,	letters	and	emails	have	been	sent	out.	
Have	collected	$1900	in	raffles	so	far,	will	send	out	another	reminder	to	keep	
selling.	
$460	collected	in	Student	raffle	basket	so	far.	
Linda	is	working	on	contacting	businesses	for	silent	auction	donation,	would	like	a	
volunteer	to	help	her	out.	
Classroom	specials	have	been	finalized,	church	pews	approved	by	Father	Jason,	
Brooke	is	working	on	student	art	projects.		Most	live	auction	items	have	been	
confirmed.		Continuing	to	collect	wine	for	the	bottle	pull.	



Registration	has	started,	need	final	number	for	food	to	Tanglewood	by	2/27/17.	
	
Corporate	Fund-raising	(Brook	Heckinger)	
Sending	in	boxtops	and	labels	that	will	earn	the	school	$906	
Will	collect	and	send	in	one	more	time	before	the	end	of	the	year,	possibly	another	
contest.	
	
Other:	
Looking	into	a	summer	social	event.	
	
Meeting	Adjourned	
	
Next	meeting:		Wednesday,	March	22nd	


